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Agenda Item: 5.6 

 

Subject:   Implementation of Student Representation Fee 

 

 

Background: On October 4, 2019, Governor Newsom signed Assembly Bill 1504, mandating all 

California Community Colleges to implement the Student Representation Fee. The Student 

Representation Fee is a $2.00 campus-based fee collected at the time of registration. Registering 

students are to be provided an opportunity to refuse to pay the fee.  

 

As directed by the State Chancellor’s Office, the Student Representation Fee is to be collected 

from any student registering on or after January 1, 2020. All monies collected shall be in the 

custody of the college’s chief fiscal officer, and expended to provide support for governmental 

affairs representatives of local or statewide student body organizations.   
 
Each college is required to expend $1.00 of fees collected to establish and support the operation of 
a statewide community college student organization. Currently the Board of Governors of the 
California Community Colleges recognizes the Student Senate for California Community 
Colleges (SSCCC) as the statewide student organization representing California Community 
College students.  
 
The second $1.00 of Student Representation Fees, upon order of the college’s student body 
association, shall be expended for support for governmental affairs representatives to advocate 
before the Legislature and other state and local governmental entities. 
 
Recommended Action: That the Board of Trustees approve the implementation of a $2.00 

Student Representation collected during registration, effective January 1, 2020.  
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